
Nicholas Hall - objection to da (SSD-4986 

  
NSW Planning & Infrastructure. 

                I wish to lodge my very strong objection to any further development on Kooragang Island. 

Especially another Ammonium Nitrate Manufacturing Facility. 

                My reasons are: 

                Since the developments of various industries on Kooragang, I have developed Asthma, which is 

distressing to me and my family, especially during the SW & Westerly wind periods. ( Would you like that 

hanging over you?) 

                I live in close proximity to the Stockton bridge so these industries are just across the river from me. 

Should there be an explosion at any of the Ammonium plants , Fern Bay would blown away along with the 

bridge. ( Would you like that hanging over you?) 

                The loud noises that come from the industries on the island, sometimes all night are a disruption to 

the ability to sleep. At times there are loud bangs that literally shake the house. The coal dust and canola oil 

residue combines to put a black film over everything and it is very hard to remove. 

                I have lived here for almost 50 years, I am 84 years old. When I bought my home here it was a quiet 

peaceful place, but now it just the opposite. At my age I am just not able to pack up and move, so I am 

asking you not to approve any more developments on Kooragang Island to make things worse for me. ( You 

could always allow them in the heart of Sydney or Canberra.) 

                No I have never made any political donations, my pension doesn’t stretch that far. 

Thanking you, 

                Jean Edwards 

                2 Braid Road 

                FERN  BAY.  NSW.  2295.   Ph. (02)49282004 
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